
 
 
 

 
Thanks - Vegie Patch  
We are very appreciative of the fact that local 
businesses have decided to support our 
establishment of a Vegie Patch here at school. 
Thank you Darling Irrigation for the donations of 
irrigation pipes and fittings. Also thanks to Mel & 
Brett Tingle for the timer and its installation. 
Thanks also to Major’s Mulch for the biodynamic 
pelleted mulch which is available for purchase at 
Wagga Forest Nursery.  
 
School Hours 2015 
I need to inform you that the Education 
Department has rejected our application to move 
our school hours earlier next year. The most 
recent survey which reflected every school 
family, did not support the change strongly 
enough to warrant changing the hours. If the 
school community desires a change of hours in 
the future, we are free to apply again. 
 
School Surveys  
Thank you to those families who have returned 
their school surveys already. If there are any 
other families who have not yet returned the 
coloured notes, it would be appreciated if you 
could do so in the next week, as I will be collating 
the information to use in our new School Plan 
and Annual School Report. 
 
CPR 
Years 5&6 students will participate in a CPR 
course next Wednesday thanks to Origin Energy. 
 
Assembly 
Please feel welcome to attend our school 
assembly tomorrow at 3.00 pm. 
 
Welcome Back Mrs Manning  
We are glad to have Mrs Manning back safe and 
sound from her recent holiday. We thank Mrs 
Franks very much for her friendly nature and 
capable management of the office during Mrs 
Manning’s leave.  

Fusion 14 
Just a reminder that our students’ weaving will be 
displayed this weekend at the Fusion 14 Festival 
in Wagga. I’m sure it will be a colourful display! 
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Canteen Friday - 17/10/14 
HELPERS:  
MORNING   LUNCH TIME  
Amanda Bell  Teresa McDonald 
Nicole Loneragan Kylie Lewington 
 
Parents, please be aware this term the canteen will be 
operating on minimal stock so once items runs out 
they will be taken off the menu. 
This terms Canteen Roster will go home in the next 
couple of days. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Canteen Monday - 20/10/14 
Chicken Burger - $3.00 each 
HELPERS: 
Melissa Tingle 
Melissa Skates 

SRC will be selling Cupcakes $1.00 each 

KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 2015 
Kindergarten enrolment forms for 2015 are now available from 

the school office. If you have a child or know a family with a child 

ready to start school next year please collect the form from the 

office or contact the school and one can be mailed out to you.          
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